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Overview 
• Due to COVID-19, the 2020 cycle of the Clean and Green Neighbourhood Grant was 

delayed by 5-months due to mandatory pandemic measures and protocols. As a result, 
the Committee’s decision on grantee selections for 2020, were not finalized until 
November. Grantees were provided an extension until July 31, 2021, in order to complete 
projects. 

• Total amount of funding available in 2020: $5,000

• Total amount of funding awarded in 2020: $5,000

• A total of 8 community projects were selected and approved for funding out of 16 eligible 
applications.

• All applications were reviewed by City staff and eligible applications were scored by the 
2020 Grants Working Group (Felicia, Heather and Brenda).

• Final scores and funding recommendations were decided by the Grants Working Group 
through a consensus based process.
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St. Paul’s Presbyterian Church  

Proposed Initiative: 
• Plant pollinators and native species on church property, create stormwater 

retention features and install rain barrels to increase stormwater capture.

Approved Funding: $500

Total Project Cost: $530.85 (plus in-kind donation of time)

Summary of Project Outcomes: 
• The church’s bushes were removed in 2019 and the garden had been left to weeds 

since then. Purchased and planted 20 plants. 
• These plants have enhanced the church yard for both pollinating insects and 

passersby. Additional plants are being donated by church members and will be 
planted in August.

• Removed countless bags of weeds, giving the space a cleaner look.
• Purchased small hand tools and make them available if users of the grounds wish 

to help with weeding. 
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St. Paul’s Presbyterian Church  
Challenges:
• Biggest challenge was, of course, COVID-19. This prevented us from doing any 

events in 2020 and had us scale down the events for 2021. In addition, we started 
later in 2021 than anticipated (July rather than June).

• Unfortunately we were unable to purchase a rain barrel due to the potential for 
theft and/or damage, and work on the exterior of the building limited what we 
were able to do in terms of water retention.

• In the end, narrowed the scope of the garden areas, added colourful perennials to 
replace bushes that had been removed in 2019, and engaged users in the 
maintenance of the grounds. 
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St. Paul’s Presbyterian Church  

Receipts: 
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St. Paul’s Presbyterian Church  

Receipts: 
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McQuesten Urban Farm  

Proposed Initiative: 
• Deliver programming at the urban farm in partnership with students from local 

schools including litter cleanups and collaborative visual arts projects.

Approved Funding: $500

Formal Request for Extension until September 30th, 2021:
• Due to COVID-19 related restrictions, shutdowns and safety protocols, we have been 

unable to provide any child or student specific programs since 2019.

• Although there have been brief periods when elementary students were attending 
class in person, McQuesten Urban Farm staff did not have the capacity to modify and 
adapt all of our on-site children’s programs and activities. And Urban Farm staff felt 
that the project outline in our Clean & Green Neighbourhood Grant would have the 
most impact as a tangible in-person experience (vs. as a virtual program).
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McQuesten Urban Farm  
Plan to fulfill 90% of grant deliverables by new deadline - September 30th 2021:
• We do not yet know when will be ready to safely resume “pre-COVID” field-trip style 

programs with students from Hillcrest Elementary School. But, have a unique 
opportunity through the month of August to fulfill the grant deliverables with a group 
of Focus on Youth program participants. 

Phase 1 – August 1st – September 30th 2021
• Engage ten HWDSB Focus on Youth participants + one coordinator in a site-wide clean 

up. 

• Farm staff work with youth to document examples of them “caring for the land and 
community” through their volunteer activities at the Urban Farm. Youth will use a 
variety of media including photos/video/mixed media art supplies.

• Farm staff will prepare and share a series of posts and stories through it’s social 
channels (FB and Instagram) using the youth’s photos and videos. The Instagram 
Stories will be saved as a highlight titled “Youth Challenge” (4th week in August 
through September)
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McQuesten Urban Farm  
Phase 2 – September 30th:
• Reconnect with teacher contacts at Hillcrest Elementary School and invite them to 

use and share the “Youth Challenge” highlights with their students either prior to 
their scheduled field-trip style visit to the Urban Farm or as part of an appropriate 
curriculum linked unit. Also invite teachers to visit the urban farm with their students 
to see and hear about the youth’s mixed media art instillation.

• Tentatively invite 2-3 of the youth to participate in a virtual talk that will be offered to 
any classes that are booked for on-site programs in the fall of 2021. This would be an 
opportunity for the youth to act as mentors and further develop leadership/public 
speaking skills. 
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Hamilton Public Library – Barton Branch  

Proposed Initiative: 
• Construct a third garden box in front of the library and replant the two existing planters 

to create teaching and volunteer opportunities for children and youth.

Approved Funding: $500

Total Project Cost: $577.45

Summary of Project Outcomes:
• There were two existing raised garden beds located in front of the building on Barton 

Street and a third garden bed was installed in May. 
• Arranged for the materials to be picked up at Home Depot and our Facilities 

Department was able to building the third planter. 
• The garden was planted with help from the Hamilton-Halton Master Gardeners, 

Environment Hamilton, Talondale Farm and Ontario Native Plants. 
• In total, 3 planters were designed and roughly 80 plants both purchased and donated. 

Used roughly 10 bags of mulch in planting the garden. 
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Hamilton Public Library – Barton Branch  

Challenges:
• Project plan definitely changed as we began to plan it out in more detail and face the 

challenges of completing the project during COVID. 
• The initial project plan had us leaning heavily towards a vegetable garden, but we 

ended up going with more of a pollinator garden with a few tomato plants. 
• Hoped to plant more vegetables as we add to our garden in the future. 
• The one part that did not change was our plan to add a third planter out front to plant 

in. There were two existing raised garden beds located in front of the building on 
Barton Street and a third garden bed was installed in May.

• Hoped to include more community members in the planting and maintenance of the 
garden but because of COVID this unfortunately did not work out. HPL is not working 
with volunteers right now, so staff ended up doing most of the planting. Hope to 
engage more volunteers and community members as COVID restrictions ease up. 

• Had also hoped to have some in-person programming to offer around the garden, but 
unfortunately this too was put on hold as there will be no in-person library 
programming offered until 2022 because of COVID.
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Hamilton Public Library – Barton Branch  
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Hamilton Public Library – Barton Branch  

Receipts:
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Hamlan Park Community Housing Co-op  

Proposed Initiative: 
• Install two dog waste receptacles at the townhouse complex and educate 

residents about proper disposal of pet waste.

Approved Funding: $1,000

Total Project Cost: $1,185.83

Summary of Project Outcomes:
• The Halam Park Committee implemented the installment of two ‘Pet Stations’ 

were residents and dog walkers could take advantage of ‘poop-and-scoop’ 
supplies to help keep the green spaces at 27th East St. and 25th East St.  clean and 
green.
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Hamlan Park Community Housing Co-op  

Challenges:
• Challenges included the inability to procure product during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

This greatly delayed the implementation and installment of this project. The first 
station was installed in May 2021, while the second was installed in July 2021. 
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Hamlan Park Community Housing Co-op  
Receipts: 
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Hamlan Park Community Housing Co-op  
Receipts: 
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Hamilton Wentworth Green Venture  

Proposed Initiative: 
• Engage high school students to restore and replant native and pollinator gardens at the 

EcoHouse property.

Approved Funding: $500

Total Project Cost: $523.83

Summary of Project Outcomes:
• The project activities completed in 2020 included the following: 
• 1 litter pick up event with 4 participants removing 4 bags of trash at Veevers Park and 

EcoHouse 
• 1 invasive species removal event with 14 volunteers (28 hours contributed) removing 28 

bags of invasive species 
• 1 invasive species removal event with 6 volunteers (12 hours contributed) removing 20 

bags of invasive species 
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Hamilton Wentworth Green Venture  

Summary of Project Outcomes (con’t):
• 5 invasive plant educational videos completed and posted online
• 1 native planting and mulching event with 7 volunteers (14 hours contributed) 

removing 2 bags of invasive species and planting 200 native plants, trees and shrubs 
• An additional planting event has been rescheduled for Spring 2021 due to delays to 

receiving plant material and difficulty scheduling volunteers in 2020, as a result of the 
COVID-19 pandemic

Challenges:  
• Initially planned to host 1 large invasive species removal and planting event to 

complete the project. Instead, held several smaller events to comply with gathering 
restrictions and ensure health and safety of volunteers and staff. This was an effective 
strategy and resulted in a larger amount of work being completed and more volunteers 
involved. 
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Hamilton Wentworth Green Venture  

Challenges (con’t):  
• However, more staff coordination time was required to develop Covid safety plans for 

events and ensure proper hygiene of tools and materials and volunteer screening.

• Made a good start to invasive species removals and restoration of native plant and 
pollinator gardens. Needed to acquire specialized invasive species removal tools 
because many of the gardens were overgrown with woody invasive plants.

• This was more work than expected but we were able to use it as a volunteer training 
and community engagement opportunity and we shared videos and other information 
about the invasive species we were encountering and how to manage them. 
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Hamilton Wentworth Green Venture  

Receipts: 
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Jeffery Stock  
Proposed Initiative: 
• Provide individuals with knowledge and tools to convert a portion of their front lawns 

to a native plant garden. Plant native trees in areas adjacent to alleyways.

Approved Funding: $500

Total Project Cost: $525.41

Summary of Project Outcomes:
• The goal of this project was to get residents of the Gibson and Lansdale 

neighbourhoods an opportunity to plant a pollinator garden in their front yard, with 
access to native plants not typically easily obtainable to the general public. Over 30 
individuals expressed interest in participating, and within two days the callout for 
applicants had to be closed due to overwhelming demand. Of the over 30 applicants, 
only 13 applications were returned. Landowners were also asked to agree that they 
would participate in Environment Hamilton’s Pollinator Paradise Program and that 
they would only plant the herbaceous species in their front yards. Also, they were 
asked to submit before and after photos of their garden planting.
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Jeffery Stock  
Summary of Project Outcomes (con’t):
• Follow-up with the winning applicants detailed timing for pickup of the plant materials 

and mulch (Friday May 21st at my home address). 
• 13 plants given to each person, with 8 species in total (due to availability issues, Pearly 

Everlasting and Wild Lupine were subbed in for nodding wild onion and Black Eyed 
Susan).

Challenges: 
• Nothing changed aside from the timing of delivery. Disappointed with the degree that 

individuals followed through on the request made in the application form, namely 1) 
Registering with Pollinator Paradise Program and 2) Submitting before and after 
photos. Finally one individual had planted the giveaway in her backyard. 
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Jeffery Stock  
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Jeffery Stock  
Receipts: 
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Barton Village B.I.A.  

Proposed Initiative: 
• Volunteers will remove impermeable surfaces on an underutilized boulevard on Barton 

St. and replace it with green spaces.

Approved Funding: $1,000

Total Project Cost: $55,845

Summary of Project Outcomes: 
• The project introduced pockets of green in a densely paved area of downtown 

Hamilton—a to benefit both to people and the environment. 

• The Depave Paradise program involves community members coming together to tear 
up under-used pavement creating green spaces that capture rainwater, beautify our 
community and transform the way rain is managed in urban areas. 
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Barton Village B.I.A.  

Summary of Project Outcomes (con’t): 
• This hands-on initiative helps demonstrate how we can naturally divert water from our 

sewer systems and allow it to filter into the soil before entering our waterways, 
keeping our water cleaner and our communities more resilient to flood events.

• The impacts of these 3 boulevards includes: 
• Removal of 3045 sq. ft. of impermeable hardscaping 
• Planting of 7 trees 
• Planting of 48 shrubs 
• Planting of 360 native perennials 

Challenges:
• COVID-19 led to changes as it restricted the number of volunteers we could have 

assisting. As a result, costs greatly increased as we had to hire professionals to assist.
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Barton Village B.I.A.  
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Barton Village B.I.A.  
Receipts:
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Flamborough Baptist Community Garden  

Proposed Initiative: 
• Improve the existing garden beds by constructing permanent walls around the beds.

Approved Funding: $500

Total Project Cost:  $1,234.48

Summary of Project Outcomes :
• With the assistance of this grant, we were able to purchase the wood to make distinct 

garden plots that were easy for renters to use. This then reduces the workload of our 
volunteers allowing the garden to still be functional as well as allowing more of the 
community to have the opportunity to rent a space. We now have a total of 23 extra 
rental plots which bring the grand total up to 68 beds.
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Flamborough Baptist Community Garden  

Challenges:
• The project was completed exactly how it was envisioned to be. We were able to 

complete the project in a timely manner and were able to open the plots on schedule. 
The plots are now easy to manage and are clearly identifiable so that we were able to 
rent out more plots to the community. 
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Flamborough Baptist Community Garden  
Receipts: 
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